

District 90 Business Meeting
May 2, 2023

Welcome- Serenity Prayer- Attendance: DCM- Randy, Grapevine/Alt. Secretary- Maddie, Geneseo- Ken, Jessie, Chris, Corrections- Craig, Camden- Jennifer, 8n8 AA- Beth, Archives- Aaron, BTG- Erica, and Treasurer- Gene.AA Birthdays: None

AA Birthdays: Beth- 90 days

Minutes Approval- Motion- Erica, 2nd- Ken, Minutes Approved.

- **DCM:** Randy C.- Hello Everyone, I did not get a response from our area delegate as to why he missed our meeting last month. I didn't press the issue, but I didn't hear back. The only thing I have to report is that AA World Services, or GSO, has updated their website for taking online contributions and they are encouraging us to use it. Somehow this saves them \$2.67 for every contribution. It's cheaper when you do it online so they've revamped the online way to make a contribution. In Love and Service Randy C.

- **Alt. DCM:** OPEN

- **Treasurer:** Gene V.- Beginning Balance: \$1428.76, Deposits: \$150.00, Debits: \$110.00, Set Aside Monies (debit) \$700.00, New Balance/Available Funds: \$768.76, Savings/Prudent Reserve: \$449.48. Randy did turn in mileage reimbursement for the 2023 Spring Conference.

- **Secretary:** Kelsey C. . - Absent

Committee Reports:

- **Corrections:** Craig K. - Ton of activity! We have 14 volunteers between all the facilities. Meetings are well attended. They are still looking for volunteers for meetings at the jails and prisons. The Rock Island County Jail is now having their meetings with the men on Thursdays. I did receive a box of books from Area 20. In Love and Service Craig K.

- **Treatment:** Brandon S.- No Report Erica asked if any of the facilities are looking for speakers.

- **P.I.:** Open

- **Accessibilities:** Open

- **C.P.C:** Open

- **Literature:** Dave W. - Absent

- **Grapevine:** Maddie P.- Grapevine and La Vina apps will be available for download September 2023

- **BTG:** Erica B.- District 9 needs someone to volunteer to do BTG. There has been a packet made for inmates in the jails for resources when they get released.

- **Archives:** Aaron M.- No Report Chris mentioned a scrapbook at Camden. Jennifer was going to check on it. Ken suggested a questionnaire with the information Aaron was looking for and Aaron agreed to put something together.

Intergroup Liaison: Dave W.- Absent Randy did mention that the Anniversary Event went pretty well and they did raise some money.

GSR Reports:

•**Geneseo:** Ken M. – Meetings are well attended. There will be a business meeting May 3rd to discuss a group inventory.

•**Henry County:** Brandon S.- They have postponed their speaker meetings for the time being. There is a new 12&12 Meeting Wednesday Night at 7pm.

•**Camden:** Jennifer R.- They will have a speaker meeting May 6th. Fellowship at 5:30, pot-luck at 6, and Speaker will be Renee O. from Marquette at 7pm. They will have a business meeting May 27th at 12:15pm. July 22nd they will be having a picnic at Camden Park.

•**New Beginnings:** Randy C. Hello Everyone, the Meeting times are Monday at 6:30pm. Wednesday at 8pm, which has had a very much appreciated attendance from members from outside of the Lodge. Saturday at 2pm is the Primary Purpose Big Book Study and we are starting Chapter 5, "How It Works." If you are available, please stop in and share your experience, strength and hope, they could really use the outside influence. Randy C.

•**8n8AA:** Beth P.- They have a beginner meeting at 8pm on Sundays. They will have a business meeting May 5th. There will be a speaker meeting May 27th at 8pm.

Old Business:

-D90 Picnic – Erica will pick up pulled pork. Craig is getting 50/50 raffle tickets for district 90 picnic. We will possibly be using Camden's PA System for district 90 picnic. Volunteers are still needed for the picnic. A list will be made for what the volunteers are needed.

-D90 PI Workshop – Postponed until after Picnic.

New Business:

-Recent Resignations and Turmoil going on at GSB/GSO.

--Craig shared some emails and information about the events happening. Randy had forwarded all the information to the current D90 members. There was some discussion about how we are getting different versions of what happened. Craig mentioned that the "power of the purse" may be the way to get the truth about what happened and is happening. The consensus is that we ask questions and talk to the current Area 20 members, not just be passive.

Craig motions to adjourn, Erica seconds. Meeting adjourned.

Next Meeting: June 6th, at 6pm via Zoom.